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RSIPF conduct thanksgiving service after successful police operation 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) conducted a thanksgiving service at 
Wesley United church in Honiara on 8 May 2024 after a successful police operation for the 
joint elections and election of the Prime Minister last week. 

During the thanksgiving service all security partners were attended and all ranks and files of 
RSIPF from Guadalcanal Police and Honiara base police officers. 

The thanksgiving service was organised by National Emergency Management and Special 
Event Planning (NEMSEP) with the Wesley United church. 

Deputy Commissioner (DC) Operations Ms. Juanita Matanga has welcomed all officers and 
security partners who supported the RSIPF for the successful police operation. 

Reverend Kendrick Kasa of the Wesley United church presented a powerful homily during 
the thanksgiving service in the church packed with RSIPF and security partners. 

RSIPF Commissioner Mr. Mostyn Mangau thanked all RSIPF and Correctional Services of 
Solomon Islands for the well done job for the joint elections and election of the Prime 
Minister. 

Commissioner Mangau also thanked the security partners for the support rendered to the 
RSIPF for the historic successful police operation. Without you it will be a challenge for us. 

The RSIPF Commissioner also thanked the Reverend Kendrick Kasa of the Wesley United 
church and his congregation for their support in prayer and thanked everyone for their 
prayers for the successful police operation. 

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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